
Philadelphia Refinery Legacy Remediation 
Public Meeting on Remedial Investigation Reports 

November 7, 2019 6:00 – 8:00 p.m. 
Preparatory Charter School, 1928 Point Breeze Avenue 

 
Notice is being provided that Philadelphia Refinery Operations, a series of Evergreen Resources Group, 
LLC (Evergreen) will hold a public meeting on November 7, 2019 to present the results of environmental 
investigations related to ongoing remediation at the facility. The meeting will include information stations 
regarding the investigation and remediation program conducted by Evergreen/Sunoco at the Philadelphia 
Refining Complex.  Evergreen will provide a general overview of the Pennsylvania Department of 
Environmental Protection Land Recycling Program (Act 2) Reports submitted to date and provide 
opportunity to submit questions about the Reports.   
 
Copies of Act 2 reports submitted are available for download from the following website: 
www.phillyrefinerycleanup.info.  Comments are being accepted on the Act 2 Reports until March 9, 2020. 
Information regarding the meeting will also be provided on the website.  If you have questions regarding 
this notice or the upcoming meeting, please email us at: phillyrefinerycleanup@ghd.com. If you intend to 
attend the meeting and require auxiliary aid, service or special accommodation, please e-mail us in 
advance.  
 
This meeting is being held as part of the community participation requirements of Act 2 and the One 
Cleanup Program Memorandum of Agreement between the PADEP and Region 3 of the USEPA (MOA).  As 
noted in Section VI. Public Participation of the MOA: 

A. Any individual so desiring may request to receive a copy of the cleanup plan prior to 
implementation of the cleanup and have an opportunity to comment on such plan. 

B. Any person affected by the release that is the subject of the Notice of Intent to Remediate 
(NIR) may request that DEP conduct a site assessment. DEP further agrees that an 
appropriate DEP official will consider and appropriately respond to such request. 

 

http://www.phillyrefinerycleanup.info/
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